
 

1st May 2020 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

We know that all our children and families are trying their very best through these 
difficult times.  The staff at school are really missing the children and we know that 
the children will be missing the staff too.  Staff are also missing each other but we 
are keeping in touch just as we are with our families through our welfare calls.  It is 
wonderful for children and their parents to be able to share how they are  
managing to keep busy through this lockdown period. 

Our children are really enjoying the phone calls from their teachers and if any of you would like to 
make a card or write a message please do send these to the address below and we will pass them 
onto your teachers. 

Alexandra Park Junior School  
Brook Lane  
Oldham  
OL8 2BE 

Ramadan At Home (A message from the Local Authority) 

Ramadan 2020 will be a very different experience for Muslims all over the world during the lock-
down. Due to social distancing, acts of worship outside of the home have been suspended to stop 
the spread of the virus.  

Public health matters blog 
• Stay at home for Ramadan - gov.uk website 

 
To help with #RamadanAtHome the Muslim Council of Britain has created guidance, avail-
able in multiple languages, on how to worship safely this year.  

• Ramadan at home guidance 
You can find more information on what Oldham Council is doing to work with local Mosque’s 
here.  

Updated DfE guidance for parents and carers 
  
The DfE have updated their guidance for parents and carers.  We anted to share this latest 
guidance with our families. 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/closure-of-educational-settings-information-for-
parents-and-carers/closure-of-educational-settings-information-for-parents-and-carers 

 

Information on what to do if your child becomes unwell or is injured 

Whilst it is extremely important to follow Government advice to stay at home 
during this period, it can be confusing to know what to do when your child is 
unwell or injured. Remember that NHS 111, GPs and hospitals are still provid-
ing the same safe care that they have always done. Alongside this newsletter 
is a leaflet providing advice to help. 

https://publichealthmatters.blog.gov.uk/2020/04/22/stay-at-home-for-ramadan/
https://oldham.us2.list-manage.com/track/click?u=9b624055aa15842f58612bfe9&id=e2784f17b9&e=ba58cf6eb8
https://oldham.us2.list-manage.com/track/click?u=9b624055aa15842f58612bfe9&id=58fae6e68f&e=ba58cf6eb8
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/closure-of-educational-settings-information-for-parents-and-carers/closure-of-educational-settings-information-for-parents-and-carers


Supporting your child and their behaviours at home 

With the challenges we face during this current time it is likely that many of us, including our chil-
dren, will be expressing our emotions through changes in our behaviour.  For children this is much 
more difficult as they don’t have the life experiences or the words to explain their emotions.  For 
our parents please find the resources below to help you in strategies to help you to support your 
children to recognise these behaviours and emotions.  

!  

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Nfv5myu8Ruc&feature=youtu.be 

Well Done  

A huge well done to all our children who are trying their best with their learning at home.  Just try 
and do what you can and remember to limit your time online.   

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Nfv5myu8Ruc&feature=youtu.be


 

Remember Stay Safe and Stay at home and protect the NHS. 

Stay connected!


